
Term 6  Week 6 

Friday 10th July 2020 

 

Congratulations St Mary’s 

St Mary’s has been awarded a certificate of          
excellence by the International Eco-Schools          
organisation. 

Much thanks needs to be extended to Mr and Mrs 
Rowberry and the ‘Eco-warriers’ for all of their hard 
work! 

Special thanks needs to go to Francesca and Roma 
who also got involved when they were working 
from home! 

Top Tips for the Week:  

 Remember to update ParentPay so it is cleared before the Summer. 

 Check your emails for end of Term reports! 

 Go to the end of the Newsletter for ideas for next week and the Summer. 

Dear Pioneer Families 

We hope you have had a lovely week.  

On Friday 10th July, end of year school reports will be emailed to parents via the School Office. These 
will be accompanied by a letter explaining the format of reports this year. These reports celebrate the 
learning and progress that your child has achieved in this very challenging academic year. We are so 
proud of what they have achieved.  

This week, the children have shown great team working skills within their classrooms and have helped 
each other to learn and adapt. It has been wonderful to see them learn new skills while keeping in 
touch with children sending in their home learning.  

Have a great weekend as we approach the last week of very different academic year!  

Thank you all for your support and teamwork in working together for our very special Pioneer        
children.  

Pioneer Federation Senior Leadership Team. 

Executive Headteacher:  

Mr James Procter 

Emails: 

office@chiddingly.e-sussex.sch.uk 

office@easthoathly.e-sussex.sch.uk 

nurseryadmin@easthoathly.e-sussex.sch.uk 

office@st-maryhartfield.e-sussex.sch.uk 



Key Workers - St Mary’s 

Larch Class have been busy designing transition t-shirts all about 
ourselves and also testing our general knowledge by setting up a 

quiz championship! We 
enjoyed our afternoon 
at the Croft playing 
founders (a mix of   
football, tennis and    
rounders), proper     
tennis and making up alternative Sports Day races!  

 

 

Willow Class have enjoyed their breaks 
in the playground! 

Key Workers - East Hoathly 

This week, the children have been learning about the Coast and Rome. 
Also they have been busy continuing to create outside decorations for 
the garden area. 

Max and William are pictured creating 
their salt dough mixture for their      
garden gnomes. 

Catherine and Sophie are pictured 
painting their garden gnomes ready for 
the garden area. 

 

 

 

India and Charlie are pictured 
with their ocean collages. 

Lexi and Stan are pictured with their marbling artwork.  



Year 1 - East Hoathly 

This week, Year 1 read the story of the Snail and the Whale, 
then when we were outside doing some gardening we found 

some snails; we were very excited! 

 

 

 

 

 

We also have done some      
baking, marbling and made our 
own rock band 'The Starbursts!'  

 

We have had a really busy 
week!  

Year 1 - Chiddingly 

 

This week, Beech have been working hard at 
making shields and various other items that 

would have been used in battle!  



We continue to have fabulous photos sent in showing the wonderful things you are doing at home: 

  

Coco has been very inventive and made a 3D project of the gladiator, Minerva (goddess of wisdom) in 
her temple. She also created a 3D model of a Roman Villa! She has been very creative and resourceful 
by using things like a strainer for the gladiator's shield and plants from her home to show much larger 
trees inside the mini Roman Villa. Super work Coco!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The outside of a Roman Villa 

                The inside of a Roman Villa 

The gladiator is Minerva (goddess of wisdom) in her temple 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Megan has been taking part in online cooking lessons, 
this is the latest creation, a showstopper lemon 
cheesecake! 



.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Virtual School Games 

In recognition of the hard work that the children have 
undertaken’ Mr D’s fantastic work, videos and sports 
day, together with the teachers’ planning grids which 
promoted physical activity and our weekly physical 
challenges in the newsletter, all three schools have 
received the Virtual School Games Recognition Award 
based on the online sharing! 

Thank you to everyone who has taken part and for the 
ongoing support given to our fabulous schools! 



 
Things to do at Home 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Hello Fairtraders 
 

Meet Chifundo, a 14-year-old from        
Malawi who loves playing football and has 
a cat called Hope. His parents are 
Fairtrade sugar farmers.  
In this week's Home Learning Challenge, 
we're finding out more about what life is 
After watching 'A Day in the Life of 
Chifundo', download your Home Learning 
Challenge sheet.  
Here are our favourite two activities this 
week: 
Write a letter to Chifundo.  
In the film we learn a lot about Chifundo. This is your chance to tell Chifundo about your 
life! Download your Home Learning Challenge sheet for question prompts to help you.  
Make your own recycled toy.  
Chifundo loves to play football with his friends. In the film, we saw that Chifundo had made a football 
using string. Your challenge is to make your own toy using recycled materials. Send a picture of your 
toy to schools@fairtrade.org.uk for a chance to be featured on our Fairtrade Schools newspage!  
Have a great week! 
Claire, Jo, Joe & Shannon 
The Fairtrade Schools Team 
P.S. Check out these 10 Fairtrade Sugar Facts to satisfy your sweet tooth!    

https://e-activist.com/page/email/click/1904/4803765?email=fgS18C3XSfndxBCrGuMHJCfQtIU%2BkNUgB%2BC5dPCVyXCN73ZVQomRJg==&campid=xcAtmlfi5BVkwMmtusGc0w==
https://e-activist.com/page/email/click/1904/4803766?email=fgS18C3XSfndxBCrGuMHJCfQtIU%2BkNUgB%2BC5dPCVyXCN73ZVQomRJg==&campid=xcAtmlfi5BVkwMmtusGc0w==
https://e-activist.com/page/email/click/1904/4803767?email=fgS18C3XSfndxBCrGuMHJCfQtIU%2BkNUgB%2BC5dPCVyXCN73ZVQomRJg==&campid=xcAtmlfi5BVkwMmtusGc0w==
https://e-activist.com/page/email/click/1904/4803769?email=fgS18C3XSfndxBCrGuMHJCfQtIU%2BkNUgB%2BC5dPCVyXCN73ZVQomRJg==&campid=xcAtmlfi5BVkwMmtusGc0w==
https://e-activist.com/page/email/click/1904/4803769?email=fgS18C3XSfndxBCrGuMHJCfQtIU%2BkNUgB%2BC5dPCVyXCN73ZVQomRJg==&campid=xcAtmlfi5BVkwMmtusGc0w==
https://e-activist.com/page/email/click/1904/4803767?email=fgS18C3XSfndxBCrGuMHJCfQtIU%2BkNUgB%2BC5dPCVyXCN73ZVQomRJg==&campid=xcAtmlfi5BVkwMmtusGc0w==
https://e-activist.com/page/email/click/1904/4803767?email=fgS18C3XSfndxBCrGuMHJCfQtIU%2BkNUgB%2BC5dPCVyXCN73ZVQomRJg==&campid=xcAtmlfi5BVkwMmtusGc0w==
https://e-activist.com/page/email/click/1904/4803770?email=fgS18C3XSfndxBCrGuMHJCfQtIU%2BkNUgB%2BC5dPCVyXCN73ZVQomRJg==&campid=xcAtmlfi5BVkwMmtusGc0w==
mailto:schools@fairtrade.org.uk
https://e-activist.com/page/email/click/1904/4803771?email=fgS18C3XSfndxBCrGuMHJCfQtIU%2BkNUgB%2BC5dPCVyXCN73ZVQomRJg==&campid=xcAtmlfi5BVkwMmtusGc0w==
http://e-activist.com/page/email/click/1904/4803772?email=fgS18C3XSfndxBCrGuMHJCfQtIU%2BkNUgB%2BC5dPCVyXCN73ZVQomRJg==&campid=xcAtmlfi5BVkwMmtusGc0w==


More things to do at Home 

 



And finally: 
 

Something for the summer! 

 

This club is to be run by St Mary’s Forest School Teacher , Louise Munn, at their Forest School site. 


